
TFC Steering Committee Notes
(Send to: tf-openci-triage@lists.trustedfirmware.org)

November 22nd
Attendees: Glen, Don, Joanna, Anton, Shebu, Ben, Xinyu, Scott

● TF-A and TF-M Releases
○ https://linaro.atlassian.net/browse/TFC-359
○ https://linaro.atlassian.net/browse/TFC-360
○ TF-A is released, depended on the their internal OpenCI.
○ TF-M is trending towards Dec 8th.

● Staging
○ Being used by TF-M for testing.  Concert that this is not setup as a performant

system.
○ Xinyu - Staging CI is use to test TF-M CI patches; or dependencies between

patches
○ Stage was updated last thursday and it needed an update IP address.

● MBedTLS
○ The nightlies are running, “reasonably” performant - .  Per patch still looks

slow.
○ Dave - could we get more powerful executors, but less of them.  Would be

good to bump executors first, then lessen the number of executors.
○ Ben would like more numbers over the next few days.   Make the change on

Friday.
● LTS

○ Joanna, Okash and Bipin met with Paul at Linaro about LTS automation. For
advice from Paul work primarily being done by LTS maintainers.

○ https://linaro.atlassian.net/browse/TFC-347
● Priorities

○ Arthurs loading
■ Adding the boards
■ MbedTLS

● Licensing free tool chain
○ UBLS evaluation licenses?   Is this acceptable?
○ Don added temp licenses email note to TFC-198.
○ Ben is currently full up, this is going to require cycles we do not have right

now.
■ Using the ARM license server does not gain much, just the admin of

the server.
■ Moving to UBL is costly, would start with an initial pipeline test, thru

lava.
■ Will not evaluate UBL by end of year.

○ Short term, we need to current licenses.
■ AI: Shebu/Matteo will go back to Paul Black to extend the current

licenses.
● Note: Shebu reached out to Paul Black for licenses after the

meeting.


